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Correspondence 
Please direct club
correspondence to the
club mailing address:
IEMTFCA 
PO Box 11708 
Spokane Valley, WA  
99211-1708

Dues 
The yearly dues are $20 per 
year from an individual or 
family and due by January 
31st of each year. Please
renew your membership 
or join the club as a new 
member. We look forward to
seeing you!

Submissions 
All items to be published are 
due before the 20th of the 
month. Please send photos,
articles and anything 
else for the newsletter to 
fenderchatter@gmail.com 

National Clubs 
We are a chapter of the 
MTFCA and also the MTFCI

On the Cover: 
Model T waiting for restoration 
in Sprague, WA. 
—Photo by Jeff Hipp

Committee 

Charity Committee
Banquet for 2015
Email / Mailing / Roster /
Membership / Printing
Entertainment / Programs
Newsletter Editor / Design
Greeting Committee
Library
Nametags & Patches
Photographer
Refreshments
Roster Cover / Editor /
Publisher
Safety / Seminars
Scrapbooks / Photo Album
Sunshine Report
Swap Meet
Tours
Webmaster/Facebook

Lead Person(s)

Jillian Robison
Steve & Julie Heid

Jim Patterson

Tom Carnegie
Jeff & Tammy Hipp
Joe Swanson
Gene Kicha
Steve & Julie Heid
Jillian Robison
Candy Burgess
Glen Whiteley &
Jim Patterson
Mike Robison
Roy Moffit
Susie Carnegie
Daryl Skomer
Nan Robison
Mike Robison

Contact 

509-701-0983
509-928-0215

509-214-9522

509-922-1805 
fenderchatter@gmail.com

509-924-6723
509-926-4872
509-928-0215
509-701-0983
509-924-0898
509-624-0933
509-214-9522
509-844-5900
509-979-1909
509-922-1805
509-209-3643
509-924-8654
spokanemodeltclub.com
 Inland Empire Model T Club

President
Rick Carnegie 
509-928-7119

Vice President 
Daryl Skomer 
509-209-3643

Secretary 
Ed Hope 

509-570-8333

Treasurer 
Betty Patterson 
509-214-9522
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As our club president is currently busy with preparartion of his T (and those of many 
others) for the Montana 500, we have a brief word from the First Lady:

"Have some fun this weekend with your Model T's, either 
in the parades, the Montana 500, or wherever your life 
takes you!  Be safe." — Carla Carnegie

A Message from our Club's  President  First Lady:

mailto:fenderchatter%40gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Submission
mailto:fenderchatter%40gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Submission%20/%20Question
http://www.spokanemodeltclub.com
https://www.facebook.com/Spokanetclub
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Minutes from the Last Club Meeting
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Monthly Meetings 
The monthly meeting begins at 7:30 PM on the 1st Friday of each month at the  

Opportunity Presbyterian Church, 202 North Pines, Spokane Valley, WA. 

No regular club meeting in July - see you at the Swap Meet! 
You are welcome to join other T Club members for pre-meeting dinner 5:30-6:00 PM at Conley’s Restaurant next to  

the White Elephant just east of Pines at 12622 E. Sprague in the Valley. We Hope to see you there!

June 5, 2015
President Rick Carnegie called the meeting to order at 7:33 P.M. 

"Joe, is there anyone new?"
Welcoming Committee: Joe, "Nope, we're all old here."

Vice President Daryl Skomer is absent.  A sign-up sheet is passed 
around for those that want to volunteer to help set up the V8 Club 
Swap Meet July Thursday the 9th 7:00 - 8:00 A.M. Swapmeet 
Friday, Saturday, Sunday. All are welcome to stop by and help 
man the booth. Bring your parts to sell.

Secretary's Report:
Motion to approve the minutes as written in the "Fender Chatter."
Motion seconded and passed.

Treasurer's Report: Betty was absent. Jim distributed the 
Treasurer's  report. Motion was made and seconded to accept 
report. Motion passed.

Committee Reports:
Tours:
Tour Chairman Nan reported on the Safe-T inspection at the 
Skidmore's. No one failed the safety inspection. Twenty-one Ts 
went through inspection. "Nothing terribly serious."  They had 
five new cars that had never been inspected before. Later they 
went to Castle Park for photos that were included in the "Fender 
Chatter."

Nan thanked Larry and Norma for hosting.

Upcoming Tours/Events:
Medical Lake Founder's Day Parade, Saturday June 20th.
Jim said he and Betty would like to have hotdogs and a potluck 
at their home in Medical Lake. Jim asked for a show of hands of 
those that are interested. Two people expressed an interest.

Slippery Gulch Parade in Tekoa, WA Saturday June 20th.

Montana 500 registration is Sunday June 21st.

Webmaster: Mike R. Mike said he updated the website with the 
current newsletter after a Canadian man called him to point out 
that it was missing.

Photography: Jillian. "I posted some pictures to Facebook."

Library: Gene. "Still there and getting kinda dusty." "Running out 
of space."

Jim announced that there is a new Model T club dedicated to 
restoring the Ford Piquette Avenue Plant in Detroit. They have a 
newsletter, "Model T Talk." Jim encourages members to join or 
contribute to this group.
Ford Piquette Avenue Plant
P.O. Box 2127
Detroit MI 48202-2127

Old Business:
Tom reported that the Shelley Dyno event in Spokane Valley will 
be sometime in mid July.

New Business:
Mark and Janice are going to the 4th of July Tour and asked if our 
club would like to sponsor it next year. "It's not just for Ts, it's a 
classics tour." Motion to put on the next tour, 3rd and 4th of July 
2016. Motion was seconded and passed.

Mike R. In years past we did a Can-Am Tour. Some years it's 
in Canada and other years usually in the Pacific Northwest in 
September. This year it is in Langley B.C. In 2016 it will be in 
America. This is a very very low key event, about 35 mph. There 
are 50 entries, $170 per person that covers a breakfast, snacks 
and a banquet at the end. Starts on Thursday, Friday, Saturday 
night banquet and go home Sunday. Discussion of hosting the 
event.

Mike Stormo says that he and Jackie are going and he can give 
a pitch for Spokane if we want to do it. Motion was made to 
have Mike Stormo make a pitch that we host the next event in 
Spokane. Motion seconded and passed.

Glen Whiteley thanked the club for sending a get well card to his 
daughter, who was very touched.

Mike R suggested that we create a new membership category 
that would be made up of individuals under 18 years of age. 
He suggests that this would be free and include the "Fender 
Chatter." Discussion followed. Motion was made to have Tom 
form a committee that will meet on Tuesday night to work out the 
details. Motion seconded and passed.

Adjourned, 8:17 P.M.
Submitted by Ed Hope, Secretary

There is no meeting next month (July).



Candy’s Cookie Corner 

July None (Swap Meet)

August None (Club Potluck Picnic)

Sept Cherie Storey & Joann Jepperson

Events Calendar

Sunshine Report

Any new updates will be announced at the next meeting ~Susie~

Sympathy card to Chuck & Sandy Dyer & 
Family. They've lost a daughter to cancer.

Update from Sandy Dyer. Chuck had two 
stents placed last Thursday and all went 
very well. They thank the club for the cards 
and well wishes.

Get well card to Ron Stose - he underwent 
triple bypass surgery.
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June 21-24 Montana 500 Race - White Sulpher Springs, 
Montana http://tinyurl.com/lweymvl

July  No T Club meeting - see you at the swap meet!

July 10-12  Spokane Swap Meet

July 12-17  MTFCA’s National Tour celebrating the 
MTFCA’s 50th year. Hosted by the Foothills Model T Club 
of Calgary - Cochrane, Alberta. http://mtfca50.com

Aug 7  Spokane T Club Picnic (no regular meeting)

Sept 4  Spokane T Club meeting

Sept 5 & 6 33rd NWVS Endurance Run Silverton, OR

Sept 12 32nd Oregon High Desert Swap Meet-Redmond, OR

Sept 19-20  Harvest Swap Meet - Chehalis, WA

Oct 2  Spokane T Club meeting

Oct 10-11 Monroe Swap Meet - Monroe, WA

Nov 6  Spokane T Club meeting

Tours and Activity Reports
Tours may be arranged at the last minute so check 
the club website Calendar of Events for the latest 
activities at spokanemodeltclub.com or our 
Facebook page  Inland Empire Model T Club

Contact Nan Robison for tours (see pg 2)
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Club & Model T Related Events

Facebook "Like Us" Drive 
Inland Empire Model T Club
How many fans can we get? 

Tuesday Nights  
at the Ranch

Come on out on Tuesday evenings around 4:30 pm  
with your T parts that need to be worked on. 
Also join us after for dinner at McDonalds. 
antiqueautoranch.com

More info on Spokane Model T Club wesbite: 
spokanemodletclub.com

And available on  

 Facebook: Inland Empire Model T Club

Newsletter Note:  The digital version of this newsletter 
has been created as an interactive PDF.  All web and email links 
should work in desktop, mobile & tablet browsers.  However, on 
Kindle devices, it is viewable, but interactivity is disabled until 
Amazon and Microsoft fix this issue.

Did You Know?
Henry Ford and E.G. Kingsford, a relative of Ford’s,
learned of a process for turning wood scraps from the 
production of Model T’s into charcoal briquets. So, 
he built a charcoal plant - The Kingsford Company.  
— https://www.kingsford.com/country/about-us/

Model T Trivia

At press time, we are at  
99 likes - up 40 likes in  
     6 months!  Thank you!   
     Let's top 100 & see how 
     many more we can get.

http://www.antiqueautoranch.com/montana500/indexnonrefresh.html
http://mtfca50.com
http://www.spokanemodeltclub.com
https://www.facebook.com/Spokanetclub
https://www.facebook.com/Spokanetclub
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T Club Member Profile

With this month’s Fender Chatter, we're starting 
a new “Member Profile” article and our first 
honored member is probably our oldest member 
right now.  86 year old Glen Whiteley joined the 
Spokane Model T Club along with his wonderful 
wife, Hazel in 1976, about 4 years after our club 
was chartered.  Glen and Hazel spent many years organizing 
and photographing hundreds of club events. Glen is notably known 
for supplying the beautiful color 
cover photographs that 
were on our club’ annual  
membership roster, on our 
annual club calendar, and he 
provided the many enlarged 
and framed professional quality 
photographs given annually to 
our club’s outgoing presidents.

Glen spent his working career 
working for various county 
and state agencies. His most 
memorable job was serving 
as a Spokane County Sherriff 
Deputy starting in 1958.  His 
favorite job was being a 

professional photographer for the EXPO 74 World's Fair.  He still 
has many beautiful examples of the color slides and photographs 
he took of the fair's people, events, and exhibits, many of which 
were reproduced in large quantities as “official World’s Fair photos” 
for commercial sale during the fair.

From 1978 to 1991, he was Supervisor for the Department of 
Correction’s Pine Lodge Correction Center in Medical Lake,

Ever since the 70's, Glen 
spent most of his spare time 
on his other life-long hobbies; 
collecting over 1,300 
antique cameras, collecting 
law enforcement officer 
memorabilia, including police 
motor cycles, history books, 
badges, hats, uniforms & 
weapons.  He also restored 
a 1915 Model T Touring, a 
1924 Model T Paddy Wagon, 
and a 1929 Model A Tudor 
Sedan, all emblazoned 

Glen Whiteley

(continued Pg 6)
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with the Spokane Police Department’s insignias, 
sirens, and flashing red lights. 

Over the past 20 years. Glen has started the 
Spokane Law Enforcement Museum which 
contains his vast collection of police items, 
including his three police cars, and thousands of 
pieces of antique law enforcement memorabilia.  
His unique collection has been donated to the 
Spokane Law Enforcement Museum where he 
displays the many items for all to enjoy. His multi-
car garage at his home are stacked full of his many 
years of collecting period accessories dating from 
the pre-teens through the 1950's.  Glen loves to 
show his collections to interested people, so let 
him know if you would like to see them, and you'll 
probably get a personalized invite to visit him so 
you can see everything.

As of June 11th, the Museum lost its building lease 
located at 1201 W. 1st in downtown Spokane 
and is looking for a new building to house this 
wonderful museum.  Everything has been placed 
into storage until a new building can be found.  If 
you know of any potential venues, please contact 
Glen immediately,

Glen – many thanks for all your life-long interests 
and help in maintaining and sharing all of your 
antiquities.  Your drive and motivation are 
sincerely appreciated and we look forward to your 
continued participation in Spokane Model T Club 
activities!

Submitted by Jim Patterson

Whiteley continued...
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This article appeared in the May 2015 issue of Spokane Coeur d'Alene Living magazine, and is reprinted with their permission.
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Spokane Coeur d'Alene Living magazine, Auto Row Then & Now ... continued
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Spokane Coeur d'Alene Living magazine, Auto Row Then & Now ... continued

http://issuu.com/ksomday/docs/scl114web

Historic Vehicle Association 
video: This Car Matters
A nice video about a 1915 Model T in 
the Hagerty Insurance collection and it's 
ownership history.
http://preview.tinyurl.com/pohdm2n

http://issuu.com/ksomday/docs/scl114web
http://preview.tinyurl.com/pohdm2n
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IEMTFCA
PO Box 11708 
Spokane Valley, WA 99211-1708

Fender Chatter is published monthly by the Inland Empire Chapter Model T Ford Club of America in Spokane, WA. 
To be included, as space permits, in the next newsletter, items must be received no later than the 20th of the month. 

Please submit your articles, photos, trip reports, adventures, Model T parts for sale, want ads, ideas, etc.  
to fenderchatter@gmail.com

May 05 - Steve Heid, Joe Swanson, Julie Heid - Tuesday Nights at The Ranch - photo by Earl Hipp

mailto:fenderchatter%40gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Submission%20/%20Question

